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Item: 10.4 
PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 28 JUNE 2019 
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  

PART 1 
INTRODUCTION 
 

This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the June 
2019 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 

There were no items of Governance considered by the Committee.  
 
STRATEGY 
 

The Committee noted the proposed mergers of East Hull Family Practice with Dr 
Malczewski and Dr GM Chowdhury, and a number of updates in relation to the 
implementation of MJOG messaging and the proposed new west Hull primary care facility. 
 
The Committee considered a proposal from Modality Hull to relocate and consolidate the 
provision of general practice services delivered from the Faith House, New Hall and 
Alexandra Road surgery sites to New Hall and Alexandra Road surgeries. The Committee 
considered the engagement report and it was acknowledged that this had been extensive. 
It was also noted that the engagement report findings had been presented to the Health & 
Wellbeing Overview and Scrutiny Commission. The changes in GP and the wider primary 
care workforce that had occurred at Modality Hull were noted and the impact of this on 
delivery of services was recognised. 
 
The Committee approved the request to relocate and consolidate the provision of general 
practice services delivered from the Faith House, New Hall and Alexandra Road surgery 
sites to New Hall and Alexandra Road surgeries. 
 
The Committee received and considered the Humber Coast and Vale Primary Care 
Strategy. 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 

The Committee received an update confirming that the Humber Coast and Vale Primary 
Care Programme Board had approved the 5 proposed Primary Care Networks in Hull. 
 
The Committee approved allocation of resources to support the provision if a clinical 
decision support system for practices in Hull for an initial 2 year period and the 
continuation of the Community Frailty local quality scheme for a further 3 months. 
 
 
 
Jason Stamp 
Chair 
Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
November 2019 


